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Senator Kevin Meyer
Alaska State Capitol
Jupeau, AK 99801

Re: SB 194
Dear Senator Meyer:

Underage drinking in Alaska has long been a concern in our communities and for this
reason we support legislation to increase penalties for underage drinking through the civil
penalties process.

As responsible owners and operators, we do not want to contribute to the problem of
underage drinking. When a licensee is caught serving or selling alcoholic beverages to a
minor the consequences and penalties are severe. We believe the minor should be held
primarily responsible for his/her actions; the current $1,000 civil penalty is not enough,
There should be steps for offenses to include increasing the $1,000 to $1,500, required or
mandatory education and prevention and delaying access to the driver license at the age
of 21.

In 2006, the Alaska Federation of Natives (AFN) with funding from the Office of
Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention (OJIDP) report highlights the current status
of underage drinking throughout rural and urban Alaska from a youth’s perspective. The
problem of underage drinking is statewide and impacts families, communities, social,
health, medical, justice, law enforcement, education and economic bodies.

Anchorage CHARR assists members by processing civil penalty cases against minors on
behalf of the licensee and providing information about minor civil penalty law. We
compile information from our member about the civil case against the minor, prepare all
required Jegal documents and coordinate third party notification for court appearance.

Cutrently our office has processed 42 minor cases with 15 pending court filing.
We urge you to please consider supporting SB 194,

Sincerely,

V . o A
Silvia Villamides,
Executive Director
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